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3 messages 

The BOSONE <bosone@edcgov.us> 
To: EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

For item #20-0994. 

Kind Regards, 

Cindy Munt 
Assistant to Supervisor John Hidahl, District 1 
Board of Supervisors, County of El Dorado 
Phone: (530) 621-5650 
CLICK HERE to follow Supervisor Hidahl on Facebook 
CLICK HERE to visit Supervisor Hidahl's web page 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Bonnie Hampton <bonnie.j.hampton@gmail.com> 
Date: Mon, Jul 27, 2020 at 9:33 PM 
Subject: Concerns of School Reopening 
To: <bosone@edcgov.us> 

Dear Mr. Hidahl, 

Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 10:22 AM 

I am a teacher and a parent in El Dorado Hills. I am writing to express my concerns about the current plans to reopen 
schools. 

The current plan in my district (to reopen 5 days) does not try in even the slightest to socially distance students from one 
another nor teachers from students. From the beginning of the pandemic, it has been broadcast that socially distancing 
can help reduce the spread of Covid-19, yet now our district is planning to ignore this essential strategy as we enter the 
classrooms. I feel that socially disancing in addition to wearing masks is essential if we are expected to return to the 
classroom. 

I am also concerned that we are not adequately prepared as a school system to deal with potential infections. For 
example, if a family member of a student or teacher feels they may be exposed to Covid, how are family 
members expected to respond to that? Will teachers have to take all their sick leave as they wait for test results? Will a 
Covid test warrant a family quarantine? 

I am concerned that reopening schools without more caution will end up in the same situation as the MLB ... having to 
postpone what we began due to increases in Covid numbers. 

Everyone wants to be back to normal. Of course parents want the free childcare of public schools, but please prioritize 
the safety and health of the teachers, students, and their families during this time. 

I hope you will consider my concerns as you go into tomorrow's board meeting. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 
Bonnie Hampton 

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 10:51 AM 
To: The BOSTWO <bostwo@edcgov.us>, The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us>, The BOSFOUR <bosfour@edcgov.us>, 
The BOSFIVE <bosfive@edcgov.us>, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, Nancy Williams 
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<nancy.william~s> 

FYl#21 

Office of the Clerk of the Board 
El Dorado County 
330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 
530-621-5390 

Edcgov.us Mail - Fwd: Concerns of School Reopening 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s), except as otherwise permitted. Unauthorized interception, 
review, use, or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy 
Act. If you are not the intended recipient, or authorized to receive for the intended recipient, please contact the sender 
and destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you for your consideration. 
(Quoted text hidden] 

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 
To: bonnie.j.hampton@gmail.com 

Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 10:52 AM 

Thank you. Appropriate public comment provided for upcoming agenda items will be added to the corresponding file. 

Office of the Clerk of the Board 
El Dorado County 
330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 
530-621-5390 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s), except as otherwise permitted. Unauthorized interception, 
review, use, or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy 
Act. If you are not the intended recipient, or authorized to receive for the intended recipient, please contact the sender 
and destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you for your consideration. 

[Quoted text hidden] 
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The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us> 

----··---·----

Fwd: El Dorado Union School Openings 
1 message 
-----·-·-------- ·--------·--------- -------·----

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 10:41 AM 
To: The BOSTWO <bostwo@edcgov.us>, The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us>, The BOSFOUR <bosfour@edcgov.us>, 
The BOSFIVE <bosfive@edcgov.us>, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, Nancy Williams 
<nancy.williams@edcgov.us> 

FYI #21 

Office of the Clerk of the Board 
El Dorado County 
330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 
530-621-5390 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s), except as otherwise permitted. Unauthorized interception, 
review, use, or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy 
Act. If you are not the intended recipient, or authorized to receive for the intended recipient, please contact the sender 
and destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you for your consideration. 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: The BOSONE <bosone@edcgov.us> 
Date: Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 10:21 AM 
Subject: Fwd: El Dorado Union School Openings 
To: EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

For item 20-0994. 

Kind Regards, 

Cindy Munt 
Assistant to Supervisor John Hidahl, District 1 
Board of Supervisors, County of El Dorado 
Phone: (530) 621-5650 
CLICK HERE to follow Supervisor Hidahl on Facebook 
CLICK HERE to visit Supervisor Hidahl's web page 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: STEPHEN RODENBERG <stevenpaul2@yahoo.com> 
Date: Mon, Jul 27, 2020 at 9:23 PM 
Subject: El Dorado Union School Openings 
To: <bosone@edcgov.us> 
Cc: Dad <stevenpaul2@yahoo.com> 

Hello Supervisor Hidahl, 

I understand the Board of Supervisors has some influence over whether to open schools this fall. Apparently, Dr. Nancy 
Williams owns the ultimate decision, but my family wants to give you our thoughts on this important call. Closing schools 
to in-person learning would be a big mistake for a number of reasons: 

1. COVID is not a death sentence. It's essentially the flu in terms of how it impacts healthy people. As you likely know, the 
effect on young people is even more benign. Unless we plan to shut down school every flu season going forward - there 
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is no rationale to do it now. 

2. The costs of not going to school far outweigh the risks of opening school. The societal costs include increased suicide 
(at record highs currently), depression, loneliness, etc. Kids need to be in school to see their friends and grow in their 
ability to interact with each other and actively exchange ideas. Zoom doesn't allow this. 

3. Europe has been in school for over a month with minimal health impact! Look it up. Europe is proving my point in real 
time. 

4. Without in-class instruction, the education gap will grow, perhaps irreversibly, between the poor and the middle and 
upper classes. The poorest are suffering with school closed more than the well-off. Additionally, the poor single-parent 
homes cannot get back to work full time until their children are back in school full time - further damaging them 
economically. 

5. Student-athletes will be cheated of their seasons - especially the seniors. They'll be denied their final year of competing 
or attempting to qualify for college-level teams. Note that last year's juniors will essentially miss two years of sports. It's 
unfair to cancel athletics when many are automatically socially distanced (e.g. baseball, swimming, tennis, etc.). What a 
terrible way to complete their high school careers. 

Last, in-person instruction should be the default position for the reasons above. The onus should be on Dr. Williams to 
demonstrate why our kids should not attend school on site. Further, El Dorado County is a large county. Schools such as 
Oak Ridge and Ponderosa should not be shut down because of outbreaks near Lake Tahoe. If for some reason, the 
county surpasses the state's watch list threshold due to cases in the eastern part of the county, we should seek and 
receive a special exemption. 

Thank for your time. Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Steve Rodenberg 
El Dorado Hills 
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The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us> 

Fwd: Returning students to school 
1 message 

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 12:37 PM 
To: The BOSONE <bosone@edcgov.us>, The BOSTWO <bostwo@edcgov.us>, The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us>, 
The BOSFOUR <bosfour@edcgov.us>, The BOSFIVE <bosfive@edcgov.us>, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, 
Nancy Williams <nancy.williams@edcgov.us> 

FYI #21 

Office of the Clerk of the Board 
El Dorado County 
330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 
530-621-5390 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s), except as otherwise permitted. Unauthorized interception, 
review, use, or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy 
Act. If you are not the intended recipient, or authorized to receive for the intended recipient, please contact the sender 
and destroy all copies of the communication . Thank you for your consideration. 

---------- Forwarded message --------­
From: <bloxsom5@gmail.com> 
Date: Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 12:33 PM 
Subject: Returning students to school 
To: <edc.cob@edcgov.us>, Fuson Serena <sfuson@eduhsd.k12.ca.us> 

Attention School Board, 

I am writing this memo in regards to my child who attends Ponderosa High 
School. I am requesting that school be allowed to reopen and distance 
learning from home be brought to a minimum or not at all. The loss of 
education from last year and this year combined will be detrimental to his 
learning and affect him overall with his total education and the rest of his 
life. As all parents are aware, structure is the key to learning environment. 
We as a society have established this structure and now with at home 
learning are degrading this foundation. I observed my son's grade drop and 
his drive to complete school dwindle over the course of last semester. I 
understand there are certain risks related to COVID-19 and the data does 
not support the infection rate of younger healthier students. There are 
concerns related to school having liability related to COVID-19 and infecting 
students, I believe a simple wavier could be the solution for all parents to 
sign to return to school. I wanted to express my concern related to going 
back to school and am hoping that moving forward the School Board will 
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allow the re-opening of school for the educational value that COVID-19 is 
affecting. 

Thank you, 

Jason and Jennifer Bloxsom 
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EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

7/28/20 Public comments Agenda Item #21 - Covid Impacts 
1 message 

Melody Lane <melody.lane@reagan.com> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 2:39 PM 
To: edc.cob@edcgov.us 
Cc: lori.parlin@edcgov.us, brian.veerkamp@edcgov.us, sue.novasel@edcgov.us, john.hidahl@edcgov.us, shiva.frentzen@edcgov.us, 
nancy.williams@edcgov.us, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, Sheriff DAgostini <john.dagostini@edso.org>, 
bosfive@edcgov.us, bosfour <bosfour@edcgov.us>, bosone@edcgov.us, bosthree@edcgov.us, bostwo@edcgov.us 

Please ensure the entirety of this correspondence is entered into the public record. 

The unreliability of government data with regard to this scam-demic has been the topic on several radio talk shows, but never 
reported in the MSM. Numerous medical professionals have testified that masks are not only ineffective, they've proven to be 
detrimental. At present COVID testing requires that you sign up in advance, but many people have testified standing in line for 2 
hours only to drop out and go home without getting tested. Shortly thereafter they receive a phone call that they tested positive for 
a test they never received! Even people who died in auto crashes are listed as COVID on their death certificates. 

I'd like to share my experience last Friday when I arrived for an appointment with Roseville Kaiser radiology. As I entered the 
medical offices there were no hand washing stations, nor was anyone taking temperatures at door. Upon asking directions to 
radiology, I was directed across the street to the hospital. Again, no hand wash stations and nobody taking temperatures as 
people flowed into the facility. As I made my way to the second floor radiology, I was surprised to see how many staff had pulled 
their masks down beneath their nose in order to breathe properly. Kaiser Hospital News has also distributed a press release about 
the fraud unfolding throughout the nation in order to obtain COVID funding . 

On June 3rd Dr. Williams stated in a press release that "businesses may reopen as long as they have implemented a safety plan 
which reflects those (state) guidelines. I cannot stress enough, however, that if a business reopens before the State-issued 
guidelines have been posted, it is doing so in violation of the State's Stay At Home order." 

On July 61h I submitted a CPRA regarding Coloma-Lotus campgrounds and their compliance with COVID safety plans. I also 
requested if those plans do not exist, please so state immediately. Either the documents exist, or they do not exist, and if you 
intend to withhold that information, please provide a signed notification citing the specific legal authorities on whom you 
rely. As you know, the law makes no exception for extensions due to COVID-19. 

Of particular concern is the fact that the Coloma Resort has been packed like sardines and overflowing since Memorial Day 
weekend . The Coloma Resort operates the Children's Discovery School in conjunction with State Parks where kids come to learn 
about Gold Rush history. Needless to say, nobody in the gathering crowds have been wearing masks. There are multiple public 
safety issues besides COVID, including yet another fireworks incident, egress problems on the Mt. Murphy bridge, and lack of 
code and law enforcement. 

That July 3rd CPRA was due July 17th, but as you heard during Open Forum this morning, there has been nary a peep from Dr. 
Williams, Lori Parlin, Tiffany Schmid, CA State Parks, or the Sheriff's office as required by law and pursuant to your Constitutional 
oaths of office. 

It's high time for authentic government transparency and accountability. 
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Founder - Compass2Truth 

"There is no difference between socialism and communism, except in the means of achieving the same ultimate end: 
communism proposes to enslave men by force, socialism by vote. It is merely the difference between murder and 
suicide." - Ayn Rand -

From: Melody Lane [mailto:melody.lane@reagan.com] 
Sent: Friday, July 24, 2020 12:17 PM 
To: 'El Dorado County Public Records Center'; david.livingston@edcgov.us; 'Sheriff DAgostini'; 'Donald Ashton'; 'Tiffany 
Schmid'; nancy.williams@edcgov.us; lori.parlin@edcgov.us 
Cc: 'Vern R Pierson'; bosfive@edcgov.us; 'bosfour'; bosone@edcgov.us; bosthree@edcgov.us; bostwo@edcgov.us 
Subject: RE: Public Records Request : : P002709-070620 

There still has been no response to this CPRA initially submitted on July 4, 2020 at 8:06 PM which was to be emailed directly_ to 
me no later than July 17th pursuant to Government Code Section 6250 et seq. That certainly doesn't demonstrate your 
commitment to "Good Governance." 

Lori Parlin: Since this is pertinent to District #4, you have an obligation to constituents to follow up on this ASAP. We'd like to 
know what's the hang-up? Also note the latest developments at the Coloma Resort affecting the public safety of local residents: 

From: 'Matt Phillips' via Coloma-Lotus News [mailto:clnews@googlegroups.com] 
Sent: Monday, July 13, 2020 11:22 PM 
To: yogaskya@gmail.com 
Cc: Coloma-Lotus News 
Subject: Re: [CLNews] Coloma resort campers fireworks 

The Sheriff dispatcher said they are busy right now and will get here when they can. 

Sent from my iPhone 

On Jul 13, 2020, at 11 :04 PM, Skya Livingston <yogaskya@gmail.com> wrote: 

Has the Sheriff been contacted? All fireworks are illegal in EDC. 

Skya Livingston 
Board Certified Massage Therapist & Perinatal Specialist 
www.itbodywork.com 

On Mon, Jul 13, 2020, 10:25 PM 'Matt Phillips' via Coloma-Lotus News <clnews@googlegroups.com> wrote: 

There are campers campers at Coloma resort lightning off Fireworks tonight. 
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Founder - Compass2Truth 

"All that is necessary for the triumph of evil is that enough good men do nothing." - Edmund Burke -

From: Melody Lane [mailto:melody.lane@reagan.com] 
Sent: Saturday, July 18, 2020 12:02 PM 
To: El Dorado County Public Records Center; david.livingston@edcgov.us; Sheriff DAgostini; 'Donald Ashton'; Tiffany Schmid; 
nancy.williams@edcgov.us 
Cc: lori.parlin@edcgov.us; Vern R Pierson; bosfive@edcgov.us; bosfour; bosone@edcgov.us; bosthree@edcgov.us; 
bostwo@edcgov.us 
Subject: RE: Public Records Request : : P002709-070620 

A response to this CPRA was due no later than 7/17/20, but thus far nothing has been emailed to me as initially requested on July 
4, 2020. 

If the requested documents do not exist, or you intend to withhold them, please so state immediately. The agency must justify 
the withholding of any record by demonstrating that the record is exempt or that the public interest in confidentiality outweighs 
the public interest in disclosure. (§6255) If you determine that some but not all of the information is exempt from disclosure 
and that you intend to withhold it, I ask that you provide a signed notification citing the specific legal authorities on 
whom you rely. 

Of particular concern is Deputy Toney's report Case File EG20-5423 which was also to be sent to Planning Director Tiffany 
Schmid, along with all other complaints, pursuant to the River Management Plan as specifically outlined below: 

A copy of this report should also be filed with Planning and Development Director Tiffany Schmid and to Supervisor Lori Parlin to 
ensure appropriate follow up as per the RMP: 

I also request EDC and CSP email me copies of the §.igned and dated safety_plans for the Argonaut Cafe and the Coloma Resort 
as per the above directive issued by Dr. Nancy Williams. If those Rlans do not exist,_Rlease so state. To avoid unnecessary delays 
or costs of duplication, electronic copies are acceptable and may be emailed directly to melody.lane@reagan.com in pdf format. 
Access is always free. Fees for "inspection" or "processing" are prohibited. (§ 6253) 

It is further requested that your determination be made within 10 days, or sooner, as stipulated within the California Public 
Records Act, Government Code 6253(c). *Note these time periods may not be used solely to delay access to the records. 
(§ 6253(d)) The law makes no P-rovision for extensions due to Covid-19. 
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The County of El Dorado is dedicated and responsive to our community. Your request has been received and is 
being processed. Your request was given the reference number P002709-070620 for tracking purposes. 

Records Requested: Therefore, pursuant to California Public Records Act (Government Co<le Section 6250 et 
seq.) J request the following: Since Sheriff D' Agostini has threatened me for the exercise of my First 
Amendment rights and unlawfully deprived me the right to email EDSO staff, Deputy Toney advised me to 
email this request to the appropriate staff in order to obtain a copy of Case File 20-5423 . His report should be 
emailed to me immediately upon the submission by Deputy Toney. A copy of this report should also be filed 
\vith Planning and Development Director Tiffany Schmid and to Supervisor Lori Parlin to ensure appropriate 
follo\v up as per the RMP: Note Section 2.4.2 "During weekend days, on-river staff will provide patrol and 
respond to safety, trespass, and noise issues. Boat counts and coordination with the Sheriff related to trespass and 
illegal parking incidents will be conducted by on-shore staff." Section 2.5 states: "The Sheriff's Depaitrnent will 
remain the lead agency for river emergency response. The Sheriff's Department will continue its river regulation 
and law enforcement functions, and coordinate with the El Dorado County Fire Protection District and RSC in 
all river rescue planning and response functions." Section 4.8. l: "Observed or reported violations of Quiet Zone 
regulations or County noise standards wil I be repo1ted to the County Code Enforcement Officer or the Sheriff's 
Department, as appropriate, within 2 working days of the occurrence.'' Section 4.8.2: "More than two noise 
exceedance citations per year issued to SUP holders may result in a fonnal hearing considering the noise 
exceedances and the possible imposition of fines and other disciplinary measures on violators." Section 4 .8.3 : 
"More than two noise exceedance citations in two consecutive years may result in a fonnal recommendation for 
limitation or revocation of an SUP to the County Code Enforcement Officer and Planning Director. I also request 
EDC and CSP email me copies of the signed and dated safety plans for the Argonaut Cafe and the Coloma 
Resort as per the above directive issued by Dr. Nancy Williams. If those plans do not exist, please so state. To 
avoid unnecessary delays or costs of duplication, electronic copies are acceptable and may be emailed directly to 
melody.lane@reagan.com in pdf fonnat. Access is always free. Fees for "inspection" or "processing" arc 
prohibited. (§ 6253) It is further requested that your detem1ination be made within 10 days, or sooner, as 
stipulated ·within the California Public Records Act, Government Code 6253(c). *Note these time periods may 
not be used solely to delay access to the records.(§ 6253(d)) The law makes no provision for extensions due to 
Covid-19. 

Your request will be forwarded to the relevant department(s) to locate the information you seek and to detem1ine 
the volume and any costs associated with satisfying your request. You will be contacted about the availability 
and/or provided with copies of the records in question. 

You can monitor the progress of your request at the link below and you'H receive an email when your request has 
been completed. 

Thank You, 

County of El Dorado 

To monitor the progress or update this request please log into the El Dorado Count)'. Public Records Center. 

To monitor the progress or update this request please log into the El Dorado County Public Records Center. 
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EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

.----·-···-····-···---------· 

Returning students to school 
2 messages 

bloxsom5@gmail.com <bloxsom5@gmail.com> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 12:33 PM 
To: edc.cob@edcgov.us, Fuson Serena <sfuson@eduhsd.k12.ca.us> 

Attention School Board, 

I am writing this memo in regards to my child who attends Ponderosa High 
School. I am requesting that school be allowed to reopen and distance 
learning from home be brought to a minimum or not at all. The loss of 
education from last year and this year combined will be detrimental to his 
learning and affect him overall with his total education and the rest of his 
life. As all parents are aware, structure is the key to learning environment. 
We as a society have established this structure and now with at home 
learning are degrading this foundation. I observed my son's grade drop and 
his drive to complete school dwindle over the course of last semester. I 
understand there are certain risks related to COVID-19 and the data does 
not support the infection rate of younger healthier students. There are 
concerns related to school having liability related to COVID-19 and infecting 
students, I believe a simple wavier could be the solution for all parents to 
sign to return to school. I wanted to express my concern related to going 
back to school and am hoping that moving forward the School Board will 
allow the re-opening of school for the educational value that COVID-19 is 
affecting. 

Thank you, 

Jason and Jennifer Bloxsom 

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 12:37 PM 
To: The BOSONE <bosone@edcgov.us>, The BOSTWO <bostwo@edcgov.us>, The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us>, 
The BOSFOUR <bosfour@edcgov.us>, The BOSFIVE <bosfive@edcgov.us>, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, 
Nancy Williams <nancy.williams@edcgov.us> 

FYl#21 

Office of the Clerk of the Board 
El Dorado County 
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330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 
530-621-5390 

Edcgov.us Mail - Returning students to school 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s), except as otherwise permitted. Unauthorized interception, 
review, use, or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy 
Act. If you are not the intended recipient, or authorized to receive for the intended recipient, please contact the sender 
and destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you for your consideration. 
[Quoted text hidden] 
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Fwd: El Dorado Union School Openings 
2 messages 

The BOSONE <bosone@edcgov.us> 
To: EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

For item 20-0994. 

Kind Regards, 

Cindy Munt 
Assistant to Supervisor John Hidahl, District 1 
Board of Supervisors, County of El Dorado 
Phone: (530) 621-5650 
CLICK HERE to follow Supervisor Hidahl on Facebook 
CLICK HERE to visit Supervisor Hidahl's web page 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: STEPHEN RODENBERG <stevenpaul2@yahoo.com> 
Date: Mon, Jul 27, 2020 at 9:23 PM 
Subject: El Dorado Union School Openings 
To: <bosone@edcgov.us> 
Cc: Dad <stevenpaul2@yahoo.com> 

Hello Supervisor Hidahl, 

Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 10:20 AM 

I understand the Board of Supervisors has some influence over whether to open schools this fall. Apparently, Dr. Nancy 
Williams owns the ultimate decision, but my family wants to give you our thoughts on this important call. Closing schools 
to in-person learning would be a big mistake for a number of reasons: 

1. COVID is not a death sentence. It's essentially the flu in terms of how it impacts healthy people. As you likely know, the 
effect on young people is even more benign. Unless we plan to shut down school every flu season going forward - there 
is no rationale to do it now. 

2. The costs of not going to school far outweigh the risks of opening school. The societal costs include increased suicide 
(at record highs currently), depression, loneliness, etc. Kids need to be in school to see their friends and grow in their 
ability to interact with each other and actively exchange ideas. Zoom doesn't allow this. 

3. Europe has been in school for over a month with minimal health impact! Look it up. Europe is proving my point in real 
time. 

4. Without in-class instruction, the education gap will grow, perhaps irreversibly, between the poor and the middle and 
upper classes. The poorest are suffering with school closed more than the well-off. Additionally, the poor single-parent 
homes cannot get back to work full time until their children are back in school full time - further damaging them 
economically. 

5. Student-athletes will be cheated of their seasons - especially the seniors. They'll be denied their final year of competing 
or attempting to qualify for college-level teams. Note that last year's juniors will essentially miss two years of sports. It's 
unfair to cancel athletics when many are automatically socially distanced (e.g. baseball, swimming, tennis, etc.). What a 
terrible way to complete their high school careers. 

Last, in-person instruction should be the default position for the reasons above. The onus should be on Dr. Williams to 
demonstrate why our kids should not attend school on site. Further, El Dorado County is a large county. Schools such as 
Oak Ridge and Ponderosa should not be shut down because of outbreaks near Lake Tahoe. If for some reason, the 
county surpasses the state's watch list threshold due to cases in the eastern part of the county, we should seek and 
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receive a special exemption. 

Thank for your time. Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Steve Rodenberg 
El Dorado Hills 

,-----o••••-----··-·--~---···--·-·····-··-•••••••-•••••• • --·---·------·•••••••••••-••••• 

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 10:41 AM 
To: The BOSTWO <bostwo@edcgov.us>, The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us>, The BOSFOUR <bosfour@edcgov.us>, 
The BOSFIVE <bosfive@edcgov.us>, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, Nancy Williams 
<nancy. williams@edcgov.us> 

FYI #21 

Office of the Clerk of the Board 
El Dorado County 
330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 
530-621-5390 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s), except as otherwise permitted. Unauthorized interception, 
review, use, or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy 
Act. If you are not the intended recipient, or authorized to receive for the intended recipient, please contact the sender 
and destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you for your consideration. 
[Quoted text hidden] 
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EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

7/28/20 BOS Open Forum - CPRAs #2709-070620 & #2645-052720 
1 message 

Melody Lane <melody.lane@reagan.com> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 9:42 AM 
To: edc.cob@edcgov.us 
Cc: lori.parlin@edcgov.us, bosfive@edcgov.us, bosfour <bosfour@edcgov.us>, bosone@edcgov.us, bosthree@edcgov.us, 
bostwo@edcgov.us 

Please ensure the entirety of this correspondence is entered into the public record: 

In the past Lori Parlin and Larry Weitzman have accompanied me to meetings with county counsel concerning the county's 
systematic lack of response to Public Record Act Requests. This just goes to prove how last week's 3.5 hour Special Joint BOS­
Planning Commission meeting was just another dog-n-pony show, a total waste of time and taxpayer resources. In regard to 
CPRA 2709 and 2645, my original CPRA was edited by the Clerk to the Board, very likely under the direction of County Counsel, 
and in so doing key elements were eliminated from my requests for public records. Such Bureaucratic Shenanigans CANNOT be 
tolerated. 

Of particular concern is Deputy Toney's report Case File EG20-5423 which was also to be sent to Planning Director Tiffany 
Schmid, along with all other complaints, pursuant to the River Management Plan. Responses to the aforementioned CPRAs were 

due respectively June 9th and July 17th_ 

Apparently EDC public officials have no intention of operating lawfully with transparency and accountability. It does not bode well 
that Lori Parlin has been particularly unresponsive to constituent concerns about public safety in the Coloma-Lotus region. I've 
specifically requested if the requested documents do not exist, or you intend to withhold them, please so state immediately. The 
agency must justify the withholding of any record by demonstrating that the record is exempt or that the public interest in 
confidentiality outweighs the public interest in disclosure. (§6255) If you determine that some but not all of the information is 
exempt from disclosure and that you intend to withhold it, I ask that you provide a signed notification citing the specific 
legal authorities on whom you rely. It was further requested that your determination be made within 10 days, or sooner, as 
stipulated within the California Public Records Act, Government Code 6253(c). 

*Note these time periods may not be used solely to delay access to the records. (§ 6253(d)) The law makes no P-rovision 
for extensions due to Covid-19. 

So what's the problem? Pursuant to the Brown Act Section§ 54954. 2 (a), you are required to respond publicly to this 
inquiry by law. 

Lori Parlin has an obligation to respond to her constituents. Lori? (TOTAL SILENCE) 

Your silence is your acquiescence that you have no intention of abiding by the law. 

Founder - Compass2Truth 

"All that is necessary for the triumph of evil is that enough good men do nothing." - Edmund Burke -
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From: Melody Lane [mailto:melody.lane@reagan.com] 
Sent: Friday, July 24, 2020 12:17 PM 
To: 'El Dorado County Public Records Center'; david.livingston@edcgov.us; 'Sheriff DAgostini'; 'Donald Ashton'; 'Tiffany 
Schmid'; nancy.williams@edcgov.us; lori.parlin@edcgov.us 
Cc: 'Vern R Pierson'; bosfive@edcgov.us; 'bosfour'; bosone@edcgov.us; bosthree@edcgov.us; bostwo@edcgov.us 
Subject: RE: Public Records Request : : P002709-070620 

There still has been no response to this CPRA initially submitted on July 4, 2020 at 8:06 PM which was to be emailed directly_ to 

me no later than July 1y!h pursuant to Government Code Section 6250 et seq. That certainly doesn't demonstrate your 
commitment to "Good Governance." 

Lori Parlin: Since this is pertinent to District #4, you have an obligation to constituents to follow up on this ASAP. We'd like to 
know what's the hang-up? Also note the latest developments at the Coloma Resort affecting the public safety of local residents: 

From: 'Matt Phillips' via Coloma-Lotus News [mailto:clnews@googlegroups.com] 
Sent: Monday, July 13, 2020 11:22 PM 
To: yogaskya@gmail.com 
Cc: Coloma-Lotus News 
Subject: Re: [CLNews] Coloma resort campers fireworks 

The Sheriff dispatcher said they are busy right now and will get here when they can. 

Sent from my iPhone 

On Jul 13, 2020, at 11 :04 PM, Skya Livingston <yogaskya@gmail.com> wrote: 

Has the Sheriff been contacted? All fireworks are illegal in EDC. 

Skya Livingston 
Board Certified Massage Therapist & Perinatal Specialist 
www.itbodywork.com 

On Mon, Jul 13, 2020, 10:25 PM 'Matt Phillips' via Coloma-Lotus News <clnews@googlegroups.com> wrote: 

There are campers campers at Coloma resort lightning off Fireworks tonight. 

Founder - Compass2Truth 

"All that is necessary for the triumph of evil is that enough good men do nothing." - Edmund Burke -
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From: Melody Lane [mailto:melody.lane@reagan.com] 
Sent: Saturday, July 18, 2020 12:02 PM 
To: El Dorado County Public Records Center; david.livingston@edcgov.us; Sheriff DAgostini; 'Donald Ashton'; Tiffany Schmid; 
nancy. williams@edcgov.us 
Cc: lori.parlin@edcgov.us; Vern R Pierson; bosfive@edcgov.us; bosfour; bosone@edcgov.us; bosthree@edcgov.us; 
bostwo@edcgov.us 
Subject: RE: Public Records Request : : P002709-070620 

A response to this CPRA was due no later than 7/17/20, but thus far nothing has been emailed to me as initially requested on July 
4, 2020. 

If the requested documents do not exist, or you intend to withhold them, please so state immediately. The agency must justify 
the withholding of any record by demonstrating that the record is exempt or that the public interest in confidentiality outweighs 
the public interest in disclosure. (§6255) If you determine that some but not all of the information is exempt from disclosure 
and that you intend to withhold it, I ask that you provide a signed notification citing the specific legal authorities on 
whom you rely. 

Of particular concern is Deputy Taney's report Case File EG20-5423 which was also to be sent to Planning Director Tiffany 
Schmid, along with all other complaints, pursuant to the River Management Plan as specifically outlined below: 

A copy of this report should also be filed with Planning and Development Director Tiffany Schmid and to Supervisor Lori Parlin to 
ensure appropriate follow up as per the RMP: 

I also request EDC and CSP email me copies of the filgned and dated safety_Rlans for the Argonaut Cafe and the Coloma Resort 
as per the above directive issued by Dr. Nancy Williams. If those Rlans do not exist,_Rlease so state. To avoid unnecessary delays 
or costs of duplication, electronic copies are acceptable and may be emailed directly to melody.lane@reagan.com in pdf format. 
Access is always free. Fees for "inspection" or "processing" are prohibited. (§ 6253) 

It is further requested that your determination be made within 10 days, or sooner, as stipulated within the California Public 
Records Act, Government Code 6253(c). *Note these time periods may not be used solely to delay access to the records. 
(§ 6253(d)) The law makes no P-rovision for extensions due to Covid-19. 
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The County of El Dorado is dedicated and responsive to our community. Your request has been received and is 
being processed. Your request was given the reference number P002709-070620 for tracking purposes. 

Records Requested: Therefore, pursuant to California Public Records Act (Government Co<lc Section 6250 et 
seq.) T request the following: Since Sheriff D' Agostini has threatened me for the exercise of my First 
Amendment rights and unlav,rfully deprived me the right to email EDSO staff, Deputy Toney advised me to 
email this request to the appropriate staff in order to obtain a copy of Case File 20-5423. His report should be 
emailed to rne immediately upon the submission by Deputy Toney. A copy of this report should also be filed 
with Planning and Development Director Tiffany Schmid and to Supervisor Lori Parlin to ensure appropriate 
follow up as per the R!v1P: Note Section 2.4.2 "During weekend days, on-river staff will provide patrol and 
respond to safety, trespass, and noise issues. Boat counts and coordination with the Sheriff related to trespass and 
illegal parking incidents will be conducted by on-shore staff." Scction 2.5 states: "The Sheriff's Depa1tment will 
remain the lead agency for river emergency response. The Sheriff's Department will continue its river regulation 
and law enforcement functions, and coordinate with the El Dorado County Fire Protection District and RSC in 
all river rescue planning and response functions." Section 4. 8.1: "Observed or reported violations of Quiet Zone 
regulations or County noise standards wil I be rep01ted to the County Code Enforcement Officer or the Sheriff's 
Department, as appropriate, within 2 working days of the occurrence." Section 4.8.2: "More than two noise 
exeeedance citations per year issued to Sffi) holders may result in a fom1al hearing considering the noise 
exceedances and the possible imposition of fines an<l other disciplinary measures on violators." Section 4.8.3: 
"More than two noise exceedance citations in two consecutive years may result in a fonnal recommendation for 
limitation or revocation of an SUP to the County Code Enforcement Offtce::r and Planning Director. I also request 
EDC and CSP email me copies of the signed and dated safety plans for the Argonaut Cafe and the Coloma 
Resort as per the above directive issued by Dr. Nancy Williams. If those plans do not exist, please so state. To 
avoid unnecessary delays or costs of duplication, electronic copies arc acceptable and may be emailed directly to 
melody.lane@reagan.com in pdf fonnat. Access is always free. Fees for "inspection'' or "processing" are 
prohibited. (§ 6253) It is further requested that your detennination be made within 10 days, or sooner, as 
stipulated within the California Public Records Act, Government Code 6253(c). *Note these time periods may 
not be used solely to delay access to the records. (§ 6253(d)) The lav,r makes no provision for extensions due to 
Covid-19. 

Your request will be forwarded to the relevant department(s) to locate the information you seek and to detennine 
the volume and any costs associated with satisfying your request. You will be contacted about the availability 
and/or provided with copies of the records in question. 

You can monitor the progress of your request at the link below and you'11 receive an email when your request has 
been completed. 

Thank You, 

County of El Dorado 
- - - - ------------------ ----- - - --------·~--------- ----

To monitor the progress or update this request please log into the El Dorado County Pub)jc Records Center. 

To monitor the progress or update this request please log into the El Dorado County Public Records Center. 
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COVID-19 Crisis: Dr. Michael Osterholm at CDRAP on Reopening Schools f/ TERRY 
KAYES 
1 message 

Terry Kayes <kayes.gov@gmail.com> Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 5:48 AM 
To: John Hidahl <bosone@edcgov.us>, Shiva Frentzen <bostwo@edcgov.us>, Brian Veerkamp <bosthree@edcgov.us>, Lori 
Parlin <bosfour@edcgov.us>, Sue Novasel <bosfive@edcgov.us>, Kim Dawson <kim.dawson@edcgov.us>, Don Ashton 
<don.ashton@edcgov.us>, Creighton Avila <creighton.avila@edcgov.us>, David Livingston <david.livingston@edcgov.us>, 
Don Semon <don.semon@edcgov.us>, "Dr. Nancy Williams" <nancy.williams@edcgov.us>, Greg Stanton 
<greg.stanton@edcgov.us>, Tiffany Schmid <tiffany.schmid@edcgov.us>, Rafael Martinez <rafael.martinez@edcgov.us>, 
Josh Sprague <spraguej@edso.org>, edc.cob@edcgov.us 
Cc: Wendy Thomas <wendy@wendythomas4supervisor.com>, Laurel Brent-Bumb <chamber@eldoradocounty.org> 

Greetings, 

Ever since April 2020 when some Americans belatedly began to realize 
that the COVID-19 pandemic would likely hit our nation hard, one of 
the biggest problems hasn't been too little "information" about it, but 
too much -- coming from such counterproductive human factors as: 

> overt claptrap, including various kinds of the usual (or ideologically­
driven) "denialism" (see https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Denialism); 

> seemingly plausible speculation that has little or no basis in known 
science, ongoing scientific research, or valid systematically-recorded 
clinical observations; 

> a widespread overreliance by people, including too-many scientists, 
on unverified, often-improperly validated mathematical or computer 
models when trying to characterize highly-complex biological pheno­
mena like infectious-virus pandemics and immune-system reactions 
( see https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/All_models_are_wrong); 

> jumping to premature conclusions by certain scientists, clinicians, 
and certain government-agency politically-appointed administrators 
(e.g., the U.S. FDA and CDC) that lead to even more uncertainty and 
confusion among people who are not familiar with rigorous scientific 
methods and meticulous statistical analysis; 

> the almost-constant search for sensationalism, coupled to routine 
oversimplification, on the part of too-many news-media outlets , to 
attract public attention or a more popular followership. 

A sensible question to ask in the face of such uncertainty is on what 
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one person, or agency, might an intelligent, objective person rely to 
obtain credible, forthright, timely information and insights on how to 
interpret concerns about the COVID-19 pandemic on such issues as 
on "Reopening Schools" -- a topic that is now being much discussed 
nationwide, as well as in California? 

After over 3 months of searching for an answer to this question, my 
strongest recommendation, to date, for "best single source" on the 
COVID-19 pandemic points (unreservedly) to Dr, Michael Osterholm, 
the 2001 founder and highly energetic, matter-of-fact director of the 
highly-acclaimed Center for Infectious Disease Research and Policy 
(CIDRAP) at the University of Minnesota. Known for his honesty and 
simple humanity, Dr. Osterholm, who is an internationally-renowned 
epidemiologist with a long and highly-practical background in both 
the scientific and public-policy sides of infectious diseases in relation 
to public health, has a refreshingly straightforward way of explaining 
the complexities of science as they pertain to infectious diseases and 
the different potential ways of dealing with them, without sounding 
either equivocal or opaque, as is the case with many top experts. 

To listen to what Dr. Osterholm recently said ( on 7/22/2020) about 
"Reopening Schools" in the face of the ongoing COVID-19 situation, 
go to "Osterholm Update: COVID-19 Episode 17: Reopening Schools 
... "at: https://www.cidrap.umn.edu/covid-19/podcasts-webinars/episode-17. 

Also, see: 

https://www.cidrap.umn.edu/about-us/cidrap-staff/michael-t-osterholm-phd-mph 
https://www.cidrap.umn.edu/ 
https://www.cidrap.umn.edu/covid-19/podcasts-webinars 

I'll likely have more information on Dr. Michael Osterholm and CDRAP in 
future communications, as well as other reliable sources of information 
on COVID-19. Dr. Osterholm and CDRAP, are the most reliable, pertinent 
and useful to laypersons not expert in a biomedical science or in under­
stading detailed statistical analysis of the type used by epidemiologists 
-- in my opinion. 

Best regards. 

Terry Kayes 
Placerville, Caifornia 
Home: 530-644-1406 
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Fwd: We Thought It Was Just a Resp1ralory-VirusTtte-san Francisco 

Carol Mueller <carolmueller49@gmail.com> 
To: EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

Tue, Jul 28, 2020 at 12:51 AM 

I see that I evidently made a key boarding error or the phone it an auto correct that changed my intended wording . 

It should have been : "the majority of people do not die ". 

It came out as "in due " rather than "not die" 

I also sent an additional email to Brian, putting forth some of my arguments for re-opening the schools. 

Hopefully all will be included with the comments on the pertinent topic. 

Thank you for your time, work and dedication to the betterment of the county. 

Carol Mueller 

Sent from my iPhone 
[Quoted text hidden] 

[Quoted text hidden] 

WARNING: This email and any attachments may contain private, confidential, 
and privileged material for the sole use of the intended recipient. Any unauthorized 
review, copying, or distribution of this email (or any attachments) by other than the 
intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please 
contact the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any copies of 
this email and any attachments. 
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Board of Supervisor Meeting 
1 message 

Donna Sisley <relativeimages@gmail.com> 
To: edc.cob@edcgov.us 

1 Mon, Jul 27, 2020 at 5:15 PM 

My grandchildren are at Schnell School and at the middle school in Placerville so we have a vested interest in the 
upcoming school year. 
We live in Tucson Arizona most of the year but have a home here. I think this idea put forth by an Arizona school district 
is worth 
considering. 

The teachers will be going to their classrooms each day for a set amount of time. If they have children that need to be 
taken care of their children 
will be able to go with them. The teachers will teach from their individual classrooms while their students are at home on 
zoom, etc. This would be done so that the 
teachers can get the tech support that they need and the internet connections, etc would be provided by the school 
district. They would have their materials available 
to them as needed in the classroom and it would help guarantee that the students are actually being taught by their 
teachers for a specific amount of time each 
day. It would insure that both the students and the teachers are in a safe environment. 

We have one granddaughter and grandson whose education went pretty well at the end of last semester. We have 
another whose teacher got on zoom one time 
and the topic she discussed with the kids had absolutely nothing to do with their education. She was a younger teacher 
who had apparently no knowledge of 
the internet or was unwilling to learn or did not have the resources at her disposal. 

I hope you will add the above suggestions to your meeting. I did not find out about the meeting until 4 pm today so did 
not meet the time frame, but feel it is 
something you should all consider anyway. 

Thank you. 

Donna Sisley 
relativeimages@gmail.com 
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